ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for October 2007

The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum) 

•
Louis Barbash

•
Rose Williams


•
Sylvie Lee

•
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Attending commissioners:  

•
David Holmes

Absent COC members: 

•
Maurice Cook

•
Kenneth Wicks

Community members:  

•
Heather Schoell

•
Andrew Lightman

•
Wendy Glenn

I. 
Feedback/assignments from October ANC meeting:

1.
Barbara Anderson’s resignation was approved.  We will miss having her on the committee and would be glad to have her back if she is able to serve in the future.

2.
Commissioner Holmes enquired as to whether or not documentation letters had been received from those past grant applicants from whom they were missing – as noted by the DC Auditor.  All but two have since been acquired.

II. 
Grant application from Maury ES PTSA

1.
Heather Schoell presented a grant application from the Maury ES PTSA.  They are asking for $504.45 to purchase periodicals and graphic novels ( a type of hard-bound comic book) for the school’s library.  The library was recently remodeled, courtesy the Capitol Hill Community Foundation’s School Libraries Project.  The school librarian recommended acquiring these additional reading materials because they will be very tempting to students who are otherwise reluctant readers.  

2.
All present agreed that the project is worthwhile and that the amount requested was reasonable.  The only concern was whether it would represent a “duplication of City services”.  Mr. Barbash had researched previous opinion letters that would indicate that, since DPS does not provide periodicals or graphic novels, it is not a duplication of City services.  This conforms to Ms. Nelson’s understanding from prior conversations with the ANC Liaison, Gottlieb Simon. 

3.
Mr. Barbash and Ms. R. Williams offered suggestions as to how additional publications might be received for free from the publishers.  Ms. R. Williams remembers her school having received slightly damaged, but still usable, publications in the past.

4.
The committee agreed, unanimously, to recommend approval of the grant application.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

Approve a grant in the amount of $504.45 to Maury ES PTSA for the purchase of periodicals and graphic novels for the school’s library. 

III. 
Audio/Visual recording of ANC meetings

1.
Ms. Lee reported that she could not find a definitive answer to an absolute time limitation for video clips on YouTube/GoogleVideo but that an hour seems to be the maximum.  She confirmed that, as mentioned by George Ward, the videographer who attended the September COC meeting, clips lasting longer than a half hour (or even shorter time segments) don’t play well – they tend to “freeze”.  We are still unclear on the exact process for loading clips onto the web.

2.
Ms. Nelson reported that she has spoken with Victor Romero, who manages the audio/visual department at the U.S. Census which produces public service spots, training videos and records meetings.  His observations are similar to Mr. Ward’s.  He does not think that audio-only will be of significant interest because the general public would not be able to tell who is speaking.  Audio/visual is unlikely to be of sufficient interest to justify the cost.  He made a suggestion similar to one made by Ms. Lee and Mr. Ward at the September meeting, that instead of recording the proceedings, short public service or information videos be produced on topics of specific interest.

3.
Ms. Glenn said that this might be very helpful for people who aren’t comfortable with reading that sort of material. Committee members did a little brain-storming of possible topics, including recruitment, H St. development, Vacant Property Task Force.

4.
Commissioner Holmes inquired as to the cost of taping the entire meeting.  The committee has not found anyone to bid on the job, but both Mr. Ward and Mr. Romero estimated that there would be a minimum of two hours post-prep work for each hour of proceedings in addition to the taping itself– or roughly 6 hours per meeting.  This would cover only the creation of the “chapters” (clips) for posting, not the posting itself.  Specialized equipment would also be required.  The cost of doing short spots would be substantially lower.  

5.
As an alternative to putting recordings on the web, they might be made available on CD.  Meetings are already being recorded but the quality is poor.  If a better recording device were used, it would be easy for additional copies to be burned onto CD when requested.

6.
Ms. Nelson will produce a summary/report of the information received on this topic.  Her goal is to have it ready for the November COC meeting.

IV
Newspaper Distribution

1.
The Hill Rag
•
Andrew Lightman, managing editor of the Hill Rag newspaper, was present to discus expanding distribution within ANC 6A, particularly within ANC6 A01.  Currently there are several stores along the H St. corridor that carry the publication and there are newspaper boxes north of Florida Ave, but no boxes between H St. and Florida Ave.  Mr. Lightman agreed to add boxes at 8th and K Sts. and 12th and H Sts.  He is open to providing the publication at other businesses in the area if they are willing to accept it and are consistently open to receive it at delivery time (usually either first or last Saturday of the month).  

•
Commissioner Holmes inquired about distribution in other parts of ANC 6A, including ANC 6A07.  Mr. Lightman already distributes in that SMD based on recommendations that Commissioner Mack provided through Ms. Nelson. 

•
Ms. Nelson asked if the list of distribution points could be made available on the ANC 6A website.  Mr. Lightman readily agreed and offered to make excerpts of the publication available as well, although there is already a link to it on the Publications page.

•
Ms. Glenn observed that the box nearest her home (in ANC 6A07) is often empty.  Mr. Lightman explained that his distributor sometimes makes mistakes and that if delivery is not made, he will appreciate being told so that he can correct the distributor.  He also noted that sometimes deliveries are made but all the copies are taken before the month is over.  Commissioner Holmes confirmed that he has seen individuals removing the entire stack of papers from the boxes.  Mr. Lightman asked that his contact information be made available on the website, in conjunction with the list of distribution points so that he can be contacted when there are problems.

•
Ms. Nelson, who maintains the website, will work with him to develop an appropriate presentation of the locations and contact information.
•
Mr. Lightman also noted that he provides what he termed “rolling mailings” each month, such that every household in Ward 6 should have a copy delivered at least once each year.

2.
The Voice of the Hill
•
Mary Kay Williams, who manages distribution for the Voice of the Hill was also invited to attend but was unable to do so.  She provided, by e-mail, a list of current “bulk drop” locations along the H St. corridor and noted that they distribute the publication, individually, to each address from 2nd St to 16th St., north to Florida Ave.  She is willing to add one or two “bulk drop” points east of 16th St., in high-traffic areas, if the commissioners in those SMDs make suggestions.  Ms. Nelson will contact Commissioners Mack and Nixon to ask for a recommendation.
•
Some skepticism was expressed by attendees regarding whether or not the distribution is as thorough as Ms. M.K. Williams believes it to be.  If there are problems, it’s reasonable to believe that Ms. M.K. Williams would welcome that information.  We can inform her of deficiencies as we become aware of them.
•
Ms. Nelson will make the same offer she made to Mr. Lightman, to make a list of distribution points and contact information available on the website.  A link to the publication itself is already available.
•
Subsequent to the meeting, Ms. Nelson sent email to both Commissioners Nixon and Mack requesting location suggestions.  Ms. Nixon suggested Viggy's at 409 15th St. (this is not East of 16th St. but Ms. Nixon recommended it due to its proximity to a bus stop) and Park's Economy Market at 1804 D St.  These were forwarded to M.K. Williams who will contact the proprietors.  When the Voice distribution list has been finalized it will be made available on the ANC 6A website.
IV
Membership

1.
Ms. Glenn would like to join the COC.  She will contact her commissioner, Gladys Mack and ask her to make the nomination.

V
Website

1.
Subsequent to the meeting, Ms. Nelson was contacted by former commissioner, Cody Rice.  He and his wife, Jean Kohanek, have developed an interactive map to replace the one currently in use on the ANC 6A website.  The new map has been installed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is November 19, 2007.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson

